
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

 
 

Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

It always amazes me how bright January is. We just came out of the dark month of December, 

and even though the days are getting longer, they’re only just getting longer. And yet the world 

seems so much brighter after the turn of the new year. Maybe it’s the snow on the ground, 

maybe it’s just those few minutes of extra light each day, but there’s a new joy to the air and 

sky in January. 

 

There’s also a new joy in our spiritual lives. In Epiphany, we look for the presence of God that 

pops out of nowhere, be they little moments of joy or God’s presence that we’ve long waited 

for. We greet them with open hearts, ready to see what new things God has in store for us. 

 

We also look towards Lent, which is usually considered a “dark” time, but which also is a time 

of renewal. We examine our relationships with God and with our communities, and we pray 

that God enlightens those relationships in preparation for Easter. 

 

So be ready for some new things this month. Be ready for God’s freshness and light. Be ready 

with open hearts and ready minds to do good work, to be nurtured in God’s love, and to give 

ready hope for good things on the horizon. 
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CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 
 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Christian Ed. Director  

Rebecca Russel 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

Nursery Attendant Claudia Byrnes 
 

Vestry 

Members 

Jeff Amack (Finance) 

Michael Bull (Property) 

Claudia Byrnes (Outreach) 

Craig Byrum (Hospitality) 

John Davies (Christian Education) 

Carmen Denny (Pastoral Care) 

Suzanne Mitchell (Worship) 

Carol Recker-Hughes (Parish 

Development) 

Jim Tifft (Communications) 

 

Wardens 

Candy Wilhite 

Mollie Mills 

 

Vestry Candidates 

Stu Eddy, Warden 

Julie Holder 

Rob Hughes 

Nancy Winiecki 

 

Treasurer 

Anne Whyte 

Clerk 

Lori Gibson 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

8 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 2 to 3 (at Cafe Kubal) 

Tuesday 10-12 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull,  

Jim Wilhite, Marjorie Edwards,  

Rebecca Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

February 4:  One service at 9 a.m. 

February 4:  Annual Meeting  

February 6:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

February 8:  ABC House Board Meeting 

February 11:  Confirmation/Newcomers Class 

begins 

February 14:  Ash Wednesday Services at Noon 

and 7:30 

February 16:  Lenten Fish Fry 

February 16:  Newsletter Deadline 

February 18:  Taizé Service 

February 19:  Presidents Day (office closed) 

February 20:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

February 21:  Afternoon Book Group 

February 23:  Lenten Fish Fry 

February 19:  Newsletter Deadline 

February 25:  Taizé Service 

February 27:  Vestry Meeting 

 

 

  



 

Vestry Voice – Biographies of Vestry Candidates 
 

Stu Eddy – Warden  

I am a native of Buffalo NY and a graduate of SUNY Brockport.  I met my wife Adrienne 

here in Syracuse and we were married in Christ Church by Reverend Morgan Silbaugh. 

Adrienne grew up in Manlius and is a graduate of F-M High School and Onondaga 

Community College.  We have an adult son and daughter - Matthew, living in Washington 

DC and Nikki, living in Buffalo. Both were baptized in Christ Church. 
 

My 45-year career in the insurance industry began in Pittsburgh with Aetna Life and 

Casualty.  I spent my final 20 years with Marshall and Sterling Inc., a multi-state insurance 

agency specializing in insuring business clients.  I retired at the end of 2020. 
 

I currently Chair the Stewardship Committee and am a member of the Finance Committee, 

where I report to committee members regarding the status of our endowments.  I have 

previously served on the Vestry.  I am hopeful these experiences will be useful in enhancing 

some of the discussions that take place at Vestry meetings. 
 

It is very important to me that Christ Church continues to thrive by offering individuals, 

families and children the same opportunities to search, learn, heal, and experience the warmth 

that I and my family have been afforded during our years at Christ Church.  I would be proud 

to serve as one of your two Wardens over the next two years. 
 

Julie Holder 

Native North Carolinians, Julie and David Holder fell in love with Upstate New York when 

they moved to Corning in 1997. They lived in Corning for 8 years and attended, 

coincidentally, Christ Episopal Church. After a brief move to Fredericksburg, Virginia, Julie 

and David returned to Upstate New York and began attending Christ Episcopal Church, 

Manlius in 2007. Julie was baptized and confirmed at Calvary Lutheran Church in Spencer, 

NC. 
 

Julie and David have two children, Baden and Evie, who attend Villanova and Saint Joseph’s 

Universities in Philadelphia. Julie is a Teaching Assistant at Moses DeWitt Elementary 

School. When David is not traveling for work, they enjoy spending time outdoors with their 

extremely spoiled dog, Louie. 
 

Rob Hughes 

My faith has always been an important part of my life.  My relationship with God has been 

one of the few constants through all the joys and sorrows.  I was raised Catholic here in 

Central New York, and started attending Episcopal Church services when I was in college in 

Rochester.  Shortly after graduating from college my wife (Beth) and I were married at St. 

David’s Episcopal Church in Dewitt.  Our boys (Graham and Connor) were both baptized at 

St. David’s as well.  But when it came time for us to make a more formal commitment to a 

church community, we chose to join Christ Church.  This was more than 25 years ago.  Since 

then, the Christ Church Community has been the cornerstone of my spiritual life and for this 

I feel blessed.                                                               Continued on next page. 

  



Rob Hughes bio, continued 

About 18 months ago Beth and I became grandparents!  It has been a joy getting to know our 

new grandson (Noah) and watching his parents (Connor and Emily) establish their own 

amazing family.  About a year ago I retired after 31 years in education, having worked as a 

teacher, a building principal and finally as a school superintendent.  Sometimes it is still hard 

to believe that I have entered this new phase of life.  I just don’t feel like a retired 

grandfather.  One of the advantages of retirement, however, is having time to more deeply 

explore my faith and time to give back to the Christ Church Community.  I am grateful and 

honored to have the opportunity to serve as a member of the Vestry. 

 

Nancy Winiecki 

Hello Christ Church Family! My name is Nancy Winiecki and I have been a member of 

Christ Church for almost 50 years. When my father’s job brought us to Manlius, I joined the 

vibrant youth group and my parents quickly became involved in all aspects of the church 

from the social group, Friday Nighters (Any adults who wanted to be included, planned and 

attended fun-filled gatherings that ranged from progressive dinners to game nights) to 

teaching church school, chairing committees (Property and the Christmas Mart), serving on 

the vestry and becoming wardens. They made life-long friends and had some of the best 

times of their lives. As an adult, I have taught and directed the Church School, co-chaired 

Rummage Sales in the early 90s, co-chaired the Christmas Mart and have been a lector, 

chalice bearer, and leader of occasional Morning Prayer Services. My husband Tom and I 

were married in Christ Church and our daughters were both baptized here as well. Our oldest 

daughter Emily was married in Christ Church just 2 ½ years ago, which was a wonderful full 

circle moment! I recently retired from teaching elementary school and I am now in a position 

to give more of myself again to Christ Church. This is an amazing place and group of people 

with a vibrant history and a promising future and I am honored to be asked to serve on the 

vestry. 
 

 
 

February Church School Calendar 
 

February 4 9:00 Church School Annual Meeting 

February 11 PK – 1  Lesson 

 Grades 2-8  Service Project 

February 18 Children’s Chapel Lent 1 

February 25 Regular Classes Lent 2 
 

 
 

 

  



Help Needed for Lenten Fish Fry  
 

We are excited to continue with our Lenten Fish Fry dinners again this year, beginning on 

February 16!  This is a big event for our parish as well as the community and volunteers are 

needed for this event to be a success. Dwayne Wisbey, Michael Bull and John Ball are the 

chief Fry Guys, but we also have the expertise of Sharon Wisbey and Suzanne Ball. Please 

use the link below to sign up for call takers, cashiers, and helping with clean-up.  If you have 

any questions call Dwayne Wisbey at 315-575-3137. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  
 

 
 

Adult Forum: the Eucharist and the Sacraments 
January 7 to February 11 

 

Roman Catholics have seven sacraments; most Protestants recognize two. Episcopalians 

have...two plus five sacraments. What!? What DO Episcopalians believe about the 

Sacraments? What do we mean when we say that the Eucharist is a mystery? What have been 

your experiences of the Sacraments? Is it okay if you really like the taste of the Bread and 

Wine (that's easy: yes!)? For these questions and more, whether you're a cradle Episcopalian 

or new to the church, join us between our services at 9:10 in the Community Room for 

fellowship and discussion! 
 

 
 

Book Group: Queer Virtue 

January 7 to February 11 
 

Many discussions of LGBTQ identity in the Church focus on the 

Bible: should we accept or deny queer folks a place in the 

Church. Instead, author and priest Elizabeth Edman asks what 

the LGBTQ struggle for identity can teach us about our own 

journeys as people whose core identity is a relationship with 

God. Join us in the parlor after the 10:15 service (about 11:30) 

for community and conversation. 
 

 
 

 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


On Being Anglican 
a column on Anglican identity and tradition by Father Tim 
 

Our annual meeting is on February 4th! Wait, what’s an annual meeting!?  
 

Annual meetings are part of the warp and woof of being an Episcopalian, but they may be 

new to those who haven’t spent much time in the Episcopal Church. Basically, they are the 

time when the church gets together to look at how we live together, celebrate our community, 

and elect leaders to help manage and guide the church. That’s easy to say, but all this is 

founded on something very important and particular to the Episcopal and Anglican traditions. 
 

The term “Episcopal” points to our polity: we are organized vertically, with bishops making 

the rules and organizing what we can and shouldn’t do liturgically and organizationally. The 

name, however, missed another important aspect of our polity. We are also organized 

horizontally and democratically. It is not only bishops or rectors, like myself, who make 

decisions. You all have a say in how the church runs, too. Power is shared between the clergy 

and the laity. You are not a simple, passive participant in the life of the church but, instead, 

an important and essential piece of how we live our lives together. 
 

That’s why the annual meeting is a celebration. It’s a celebration of who we are together and 

how we live, the things we’ve done and the things we hope to do in the future. Your role in 

the church polity, however, also comes with a responsibility to care for and support the 

church in whatever way you can, be that through leadership, stewardship, volunteering, 

raising issues or critiques, or helping to praise and suppose your fellow parishioners. In other 

words, we’re all in this together. 
 

I think this has a direct effect on our spiritual lives. We all give our lives to God and we take 

up our cross, but God asks us to be participants in the Gospel, not only followers. God asks 

us to join him in how we live our spiritual lives, not just to have our spiritual lives lived for 

us. We submit ourselves and are given life and freedom to act in loving communion with one 

another and with those we serve. Jesus said, “Ask of me whatever you wish.” More than an 

invitation to get what we want, Jesus here is asking us what is in our hearts and souls so that 

we may, together, work to its fulfillment in our lives and in the world around us. 
 

The annual meeting is just one way that we respond to this reality. At the annual meeting, the 

leadership of the church will be asking who of you wishes to help lead the congregation, 

what hopes or dreams we have for the future, and what we can do to better live out our call to 

serve the poor in Christ’s Name. These questions won’t be part of a survey of opinions but a 

call to join together in the spiritual work of the Holy Spirit to make our community holy and 

effective in our community. I pray that you’ll take this invitation and live it during 2024 and 

in the years to come. 
  



A Habit of Prayer 
deepening one’s experience of God in prayer, alone or with our family 
 

What are you giving up for Lent? I’ve never really liked this question. It makes Lent feel like 

a training regiment or an exercise program. Lent is neither of these things. Like all things that 

have to do with the Church and Christianity, the primary goal of Lent is to deepen our 

relationship with God. 
 

So, as we approach Lent (which begins on Ash Wednesday, February 14th), instead of asking 

yourself, “What am I giving up for Lent?”, ask yourself “What is my relationship with God?” 

Where is that relationship thriving? Where is that relationship stagnating? Where do I feel 

connected to God at the hip? Where do I feel like God is millions of miles away? Sit down 

with God and these questions and really ask them - and then really listen to what God points 

to in your life. That’s where you begin your lenten journey. 
 

Many of us spend the entire year trying to figure out how to get closer to God. We want a 

deeper relationship with the divine, and the problem is that we don’t know how to get it. We 

may pray often, we may have set times that we devote to God, or we may read devotional or 

theological books that try to guide us deeper into the mystery that is the Trinity. So what 

makes Lent any different? What more can we do that we haven’t already done? 
 

Lent is special because, first, the entire Church is engaging in this effort to examine their 

lives with God. Lent is further special because it ends with Easter, a time when we are 

assured that all the new practices we’ve undertaken have been fulfilled - not through us 

necessarily but through the grace of Jesus Christ. In part, Lent is so different because we can 

lean on the Church and on the assurances of Easter so heavily. God breaks into our lives 

differently during Lent than God does during other times of the year. Rest in the fact that you 

are not alone. 
 

Also, instead of doing many things, try to take on one, single spiritual practice. Do one thing 

and do it well. If you want to give up chocolate, then give it up and talk to God about it. If 

you want to take on praying the rosary or saying Morning Prayer, then do those things and 

don’t worry about doing anything else. Let the grace of these practices flow through you and 

engage you with the Holy Spirit. But most of all, do one thing and do it well. 
 

Finally, look at our liturgy. Listen to the readings with a heart tuned in to Lent. Come to our 

Taize services on Sunday nights and sink into the music and the presence of others and of the 

divine. Receive the Sacrament with the knowledge that Easter is coming. All these things can 

make for a more holy Lent. 
  



Pastoral Care Committee Update 
 

Over the past several months members of the Pastoral Care committee have been exploring 

programs that have been designed specifically to prepare individuals to serve as lay chaplains 

(extensions of the priest in the delivery of pastoral care). After much prayer and discussion 

the Community of Hope International (COHI) was selected. In late February the first group 

of lay people from Christ Church will participate in 13, 2 ½ hour training sessions.  We are 

blessed to have Father Tim participate in a co-facilitator role.  
 

The focus of the sessions is two-fold. First, to educate a person in the theology of pastoral 

care, skills and methods of caring for others, and ways to recognize gifts and needs of others. 

Second, to form a community of caregivers that can rely on one another for support, 

reflection, and prayer. Pastors, experienced lay clergy, social workers and other pastoral care 

givers from the surrounding community will be invited to share their wisdom and 

experiences related to each session.  
 

A $1,200.00 grant from the Episcopal Diocese of CNY will cover all expenses for the COHI 

curriculum and related pastoral care resources including books for our church library. There 

are on-line and in-person opportunities for ongoing continuing education. There is no cost to 

the participants.  
 

A helpful overview of the COHI can be found at the following link: COHI brochure.  If you 

have any questions or would like more information about the COHI please feel free to speak 

with Father Tim or with Carol Recker-Hughes (carolreckerhughes@gmail.com). We will 

keep you informed in the coming months as this program is implemented to complement 

other ongoing pastoral care activities. 
 

 
 

New Coffee Hour Scheduling 
 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up to host Coffee Hour!  We’ve had a wonderful 

response so far.  We do ask that everyone sign up for at least one date and consider signing 

up for more than one.  Coffee hour is an important ministry at Christ Church (it’s sometimes 

called the Eighth Sacrament of the Episcopal Church!), and we ask that everyone who can, 

continue to help make it possible.   
 

A host is needed for February 11, and openings run through the end of June.  Please visit 

this link to sign up or call the office.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  
 

 

 
  

https://www.cohinternational.org/s/Community-of-Hope-InternationalBrochure060518-4.pdf
mailto:carolreckerhughes@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


 

 
 

Every year during the Christmas holidays, I make a weeklong trip to California to visit my 

son and his family.  For the last 10 years or so, when I return, there is an envelope in my 

church mailbox containing a check which is a gift from many parish members.  I continue to 

be amazed at the generosity displayed by the people who give money to support these gifts to 

the staff who work all year to keep our parish functioning.  I would like to thank everyone 

who contributed to this effort to show appreciation to me and the rest of the staff.  I feel very 

privileged to be able to continue my job as sexton for Christ Church, and to work with the 

other members of our outstanding staff.  Once again, thank you very much!! 

Peter Winkler 
 

Thank you all for your generous Christmas Gift.  It is my joy to impart the love of Jesus to 

your children.  I am actually listening to my husband talking to his sister about his childhood 

memories regarding Sunday School (honestly, this is happening as I write this!).  I hope and 

pray that we together will lay foundation for your children to know and love God.  Thank 

you so much for all your support. 

Rebecca Russell 
 

 

I wanted to thank you all for the generous Christmas gift.  It is greatly appreciated, and I feel 

so grateful every day for the opportunity to work at one of my very favorite places and 

contribute to the day-to-day operations of our parish. 

Deirdre Popp 
 

 
 

  



Afternoon Book Group 
 

The Afternoon Book Group usually meets on the third Wednesday of the month.  Please note 

that the organizers have stopped asking the library to pull books because the library can’t pull 

recent best sellers for book clubs and take them out of circulation.  But individuals can still 

request books from the library on their own.  The group meets in the parlor from 3:30-5:00 

p.m.  You need not have read, or finished the book to enjoy the conversations.  All are 

welcome! 
 

February 21:  Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pelt 

March 20:  The Secret Life of Sunflowers by Marta Molnar 

April 17:  Tom Lake by Ann Patchett 

May 15:  Daughters of Nantucket by Julie Gerstenblatt 

         
Donna Cameron-Carter 

Text:315-243-5180; email: donnacamcar@gmail.com 
 

Eileen Emerson  

Cell: 315-430-5562; email: eileen.e.emerson@gmail.com  
 

 

 
 

St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 
 

The St. Margaret’s Craft Guild meets on the first, third, and occasionally the fifth Tuesday of 

the month from 1:30-4:00 in the community room.  Attendees bring a handheld craft of some 

sort, and work and chat during that afternoon.  (Not sure what to bring?  Previous crafts have 

included knitting, crochet, hand sewing, and cross stitch.)  Anyone is welcome to attend, but 

we recommend you check in with the office to make sure it’s happening—it’s a small group 

of regulars, so if only person can attend it may be cancelled.  We’d love to have you join us!   

                          

mailto:donnacamcar@gmail.com
mailto:eileen.e.emerson@gmail.com


Outreach Partners and Ongoing Fundraising 
  

Clear Path for Veterans 

Seeks people to raise puppies for their service dog program. Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt at 315-687-330 for more information. 

Applications are available at clearpathforvets.com 

  

FM Food Pantry 

Is located at 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone’s) and open Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays, 10am-2pm and 5:30pm-7pm. For more information on how to help, call 315-

682-3688 or visit fmfoodpantry.org 

  

We Rise Above the Streets 

are always looking for travel-size toiletries. Please leave donations in the basket in the 

narthex or make financial donations through PayPal (weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com) or 

send a check to 

We Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak St. Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203 

  

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) 

seeks drivers and dispatchers to get people to their appointments. Call 315-637-8158 for 

more information 

  

Matthew 25 Farm 

seeks volunteers and donations for their food program. Visit them at 

www.matthew25farm.com for some ways to help 

  

Delta Sonic Tickets 

an ongoing fundraiser, we sell car wash certificates for $12 (an $18 value). Contact the office 

to purchase one! 

  

Christ Church Tees and Aprons 

show your love for Christ Church with a shirt or apron. Shirts are $10 for S-XL sizes and $12 

for 2XL. Aprons are $20. Contact the office for more information 

  

Pompey Lions Glasses Donation 

The Pompey Lion club is collecting gently used eyeglasses. Just place them in the collection 

box by the windows in Crosby Hall 

 

 

http://www.matthew25farm.com/
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Christ Church Calendar February 2024 
 

28 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Book Group 7:00 pm Zoom  
 

29 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal  

 

30 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
 

31 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
 

1 
 

Cherub Choir – PH 6 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

2 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 
 

3 
 

AA Mtg. – PH 7:45 pm  

 

4 
 

Holy Eucharist 9 am 
Church School 9 am 
Annual Meeting 10 am  

5 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal  

 

6 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

7 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 

 

8 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
ABC House Bd Mtg – CR 7 

pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 

9 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

 

10 
 

AA Mtg. – PH 7:45 pm  

 

11 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Confirmation/Newcomers 

Class 11:45 am 
Book Group 11:45 am  
 

12 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal  

13 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

 

14 
 

Ash Wednesday Service 12 
pm 

Ash Wednesday Service 
7:30 pm 

 

15 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 

16 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter deadline 

 

17 
 

Christmas Mart 9-3 
AA Mtg. – PH 7:45 pm  

 

18 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Confirmation/Newcomers 

Class 11:45 am 
Book Group 11:45 am 
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

19 
 

President’s Day 
Office Closed 
Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

20 
 

AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 

 

21 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Afternoon Book Group 

3:30-5:00 p.m.  

 

22 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 

23 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
Office Closed on Fridays 

 

24 
 

AA Mtg. – PH 7:45 pm  

 

25 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Confirmation/Newcomers 

Class 11:45 am 
Book Group 11:45 am 
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

26 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
COHI Meeting 1 pm 

27 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Vestry Meeting – CR 7 pm 
 

28 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

29 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

1 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
Office Closed on Fridays 

 

2 
 

AA Mtg. – PH 7:45 pm  

 

 

  



CHANCEL SCHEDULE –February 2024 
Date & Lessons  

9:00 
Lector 

9:00 
Prayers 

9:00 
1st  and 2nd Chalice  

9:00 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

9:00 
Ushers/Greeters 

February 4, Epiphany 5 
Isaiah 40:21-31 
Psalm 147:1-12, 21c 
1 Corinthians 9:16-23 
Mark 1:29-39 

 
One service at 9:00 
a.m. 

 
Wally Merriam 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Chris Denny (+) 
Lori Gibson 

 
Brian Hebert (+) 

 
Anne Whyte 
Craig Byrum 

Date & Lessons 
8:00 

Chalice 
10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
1st  and 2nd Chalice  

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

February 11, Epiphany 6 
2 Kings 2:1-12 
Psalm 50:1-6 
2 Corinthians 4:3-6 
Mark 9:2-9 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Laura Davies 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Doug Allen (+) 
Chris Denny 

 
Gilly Davies (+) 

 
John Stephenson 
Jeff Amack 

February 18, Lent 1  
Genesis 9:8-17 
Psalm 25:1-9 
1 Peter 3:18-2 
Mark 1:9-15 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Sandy Hesler 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Jean Regan (+) 
John Davies 

 
John Henry Davies 
(+) 

 
Kathy Byrum 
Craig Byrum 

February 25 Lent 2 
Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 
Psalm 22:22-30 
Romans 4:13-25 
Mark 8:31-38 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Chris Denny (+) 
Jean Regan 

 
Cate Davies (+) 

 
Anne Whyte 
Mark Hesler 

 

 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795.  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES FEBRUARY 2024 
 

Ministry 2/4 2/11 2/18 2/24 3/3 

Counters Chris Denny and 

Jim Hughes 

David Hughes and 

Jeff Amack 

Kathy Byrum and 

Lori Gibson 

Laurel Mulvihill 

and Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert 

Altar Guild Susan Orr and 

Melissa Spicer 

Suzanne Ball and 

Amanda Reeder 

 

Ash Wednesday: 

Deirdre Popp and 

Linda Albanese 

Amanda Reeder 

and Marjorie 

Torelli 

Deb Tifft and 

Susan Orr 

Melissa Spicer and 

Candy Willhite 

Communion 

Bread 

Jim Willhite  Marge Edwards Candy Willhite Cathie Swanson TBD 

Coffee Hour 8:00 

 

Annual Meeting Marge Edwards Cheryl and Martin 

Johnsen 

Pete Geiskopf Peter Winkler 

Coffee Hour 10:15 Host Needed Mollie Mills and 

Melissa Spicer 

Melissa Amanda 

Reeder 

Anne Whyte 

 

 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  



 
 

 

February Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Sydney Howe February 3 

Avery Will February 3 
Peter Winkler February 3 

David Putelo February 8 
Martha Lacy February 10 

H. Edward Tracy February 14 
Kendra Elliott February 20 

Sarah Popp February 20 

Mike Medbury February 24 
Austin Hebert February 25 

John Henry Davies February 26 
Claudia Byrnes February 29 

Nola Medbury February 29 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Christ Church 

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

 

 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, February 16. 

 

The next issue will cover the 

month of March. 
Please send articles to 

newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

